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Peelings 
 

District 39 Peel 

Victoria Day weekend marks the unofficial 
start of summer. The birds are singing, trees 
are blooming, flowers are being planted and 
there is the aroma of BBQôs cooking. 
Thankfully the past few weeks have given us 
the opportunity to get outside and enjoy the 
fresh air, while watching the children play-
ing, parents walking with their infants and 
toddlers and dogs taking their owners out for 
walks. 

There is hope for a brighter tomorrow for all 
of us. The Regional Health Units are doing a 
great job of getting the vaccine into people. 
The number of people receiving their first 
dose continues to grow and second doses are 
also on the rise with more vaccine coming 
into Canada. Slowly things are getting better 
and hopefully in the near future we will be 
able to be with family and friends. 

RTOERO District 39 Peel continues to pro-
vide opportunities for our members to get 
involved in different events. Since January 
we have had several performers and present-
ers providing virtual entertainment and     

information on different topics. Please watch 
your email for upcoming events, as we do 
our best to stay connected via zoom. 

If you have changes to your personal infor-
mation please contact Head Office to advise 
of this change at the email below: 

membership@rto-ero.org 

Wishing you a wonderful and safe summer. 

Stay Positive and Test Negative 

Steve 

 
 

 

From the President 

Steve Kraguljac 

Photos in each of the anecdotes were contributed by the author.  

mailto:membership@rto-ero.org
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I returned for a seven week stint in the fall as 
a Secondary Vice Principal to cover for a for-
mer colleague who had some minor sur-
gery.  It was a bit of a shock returning to a 
world that was drastically different from when 
I retired a year ago.  The majority of my day 
was spent taking care of COVID issues ï 
teachers and students who tested positive or 
were required to isolate ï the paper trail was 
enormous!  Add hundreds of inquiries 
(literally) from parents trying to decide wheth-
er their teens would study in person, or at 
home full time (and some changing their 
minds on nearly a daily basis.)    I was pining 
for a good old-fashioned fight or bullying is-
sue just to break up the monotony.  However, 
with the students only in the school for half a 
day, and most students studying from home, it 
was rare that I had to deal with student behav-
iours. 

 
 
 
I am in complete awe of everything that staff 
had to do to ensure that students continued to  
learn in a safe environment, either in person or 
online.  The teaching and TA staff were amaz-
ing.  Tired, frustrated?  Absolutely.  But there 
were still great things going on in the class-
room. 
 

My favourite part of the day was parking my-
self at one of the entries as students were  
let into the building at the beginning of the 
school day.  Technically, my job was to ensure 
that they were wearing masks and used the 
hand sanitizer as they entered the build-
ing.  However, it was the only time in the day 
where I could see students in person, and I 
made the most of greeting them as they en-
tered the building one at a time.  Near the end 
of my LTO, one of these students asked me if 
I was Ms. Shire.  She wanted to thank me for 
whatever I had done/said over the phone and 
email.  I donôt remember what it was, but it 
obviously had made an impact on her in a pos-
itive way.  After she hugged me, virtually of 
course, I remembered what I loved most about 
my job. . . . making a difference for the kids 
and staff in the building. 

 
As you may have noticed this issue of Peelings has a different format.   

As with all things Covid-related the usual format of our newsletter has been changed 
to reflect the current times.  We asked our Executive members to write an anecdote 
which reflected a happy memory from the past 18 months to share with our members.   

   The suggested topics were: 

   a) Family/Friends,  

   b) Nature,  

   c) Travel,  

   d) Taking Care of Me.   

   Here is what they shared. 

 

 
 

Lynn Shire 
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As many of you know from my Jo Anneôs 
Jaunts column, getting ñout & aboutò is one of 
my past times.  Since this was not possible dur-
ing Covid-19, I became an arm chair traveller, re
-living the trips I have taken since I began 
teaching in 1968.  I had already created albums 
of most these: 57 in Canada, 50 to the U.S.A., 6 
to Europe, 9 to Mexico, 10 to the Caribbean and 
5 to Australia & New Zealand.  I decided to 
summarize these into shorter albums and then 
share them with my friends and family.  Every 
time I thought I might be finished, I found an-
other one to add.  I even had to set the timer to 
keep me off the computer so much.  However, 
these have come to an end just in time to start 
thinking about getting out and discovering more 
of Ontario.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

     

 

 

 

 

My wife and I have been enjoying many nature 
walks in the past months.  We often go to Loaf-
erôs Lake where we had purchased a bench in 
honour of our in-laws.  With each walk we take 
time to remember all the good times with them. 

 

 

Jo Anne  

Jennings 

 

Jeremy Cox 


